
DIARY DATES 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a great week and hope you have too! 

The week seems to have flown by. On Monday we had a great workshop with Julian from the Cat’s Protection 
League. He talked to each class about cats and how we can keep them happy and healthy. Even if you are not a 
cat lover, it was very informative. The children had a lovely time, not least when colouring and designing their 
own cat masks afterwards. They were brilliant when answering the questions to the quiz Julian gave them.  

I have been in all classes this week, teaching and hearing all about the children’s learning. The children are full 
of enthusiasm and enjoyment, it is truly brilliant to see and be a part of. They have been, as always, doing lots 
of exciting activities. The Busy Bees have been learning all about the adventures of ‘Traction Man’ by Mini 
Grey, and painting scarecrows for our harvest celebrations. Ladybirds have been doing lots of maths and  
exploring in Strawson’s Field, finding different objects for counting ‘more or less’; while the Dragonflies have 
been engrossed in their Fire of London topic. The buzz of learning fills the air. 

Fri 6 Oct  9am Harvest Service @ St Peter’s Church, Tandridge—All welcome 
w/c 6 Nov St Peter’s Book Week   ** NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS ** 
Tues 10 Oct 5-6pm Open Evening for Prospective Parents September 2024 Entry 
Wed 11 Oct 9.15-10am Open Morning for Prospective Parents September 2024 Entry 
Tues 17 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations by appointment 
Thurs 19 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations by appointment 

ISSUE NO. 4 :   29 Sept 2023 

❑  THINGS TO CHECK THIS WEEK: 

❑ School Photograph Order placed 

❑ Appointment for Parent Evening made 

❑ Full PE Kit in school at all times 
❑ Named wellies in school 
❑ All items of uniform, coats, etc clearly named 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO…   
 

Felix (age 7) 

 

HARVEST COLLECTIONS 
Thank you all for the wonderful harvest gifts we 
have received so far. I know these will be much 
appreciated by those who receive them. We still 
have a week before our donations go to the 

church, so if you do have  
anything you would like to 
give, please do drop them in 
the boxes outside the library 
area or in the Busy Bee  
classroom. Thank you so very 
much in advance.  

 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
 We would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who either attended and/or 
helped out at our Charity Coffee morning today. This is a brilliant time to get 
together, have tea/coffee/cake and a natter, as well as raise funds for an  
amazing cause which is dear to our hearts. We have raised the grand total of  
£ 103.25 so far. Brilliant! Thank you so very much. Cakes will also be on sale 
after school if you were unable to attend this morning and would like to make a  
donation, or just fancy a Fri-yay treat. 

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL CHURCH SERVICE 
A reminder that we will be holding our Harvest 
Festival service at St Peter’s Church next Friday 6 
October at 9am. Please bring children directly to 
the church for this lovely celebration and  
reflection of what Harvest means around the 
world. The children will sit with their teachers in 
church and there is plenty of space for our  
parents, carers and members of the church  
community to sit in the side pews. The service will 
be led by Reverend Ashton with prayers, readings, 
hymns, and thought-provoking passages read and 
sung by St Peter’s children. It is a beautiful service, 
and the children have been practising really well 
for this. We welcome all parents and carers to join 
us for the service. At the end we will ask for  
volunteers to help walk our children back to 
school so if you are able to do so please make 
yourself known to your class teacher either before 
Friday or on the day.  

COUGHS AND SNEEZES... 
As is common at this time of year we need to be vigilant and ensure personal hygiene routines 
remain a priority. There are several stomach bugs and high temperatures going around. Please 
can we work in partnership to continue to model good behaviours and ensure hand washing 
routines are a part of a child’s everyday practise when they go to the toilet or prepare for meals. 
Many thanks for your continued support of this. On a similar note please ensure that hair checks 
become regular practise at home so we can keep these irritating head lice at bay! 

 
ONCE A WEEK, TAKE A PEEK 
Unfortunately head lice are a fact of life in schools. They are annoying, but by following 
advice and being vigilant about checking your child’s hair every week, they can be  
successfully treated. However, it requires all parents to be regularly checking their 
child[ren]’s hair to ensure that outbreaks are quickly dealt with. Please may I ask  
everybody to check hair this weekend and take any necessary action. We would  
encourage you to perhaps make Friday evening bathtime the time for a routine hair 
check. Thank you for your co-operation. >> Once a week take a peek  

TOYS, KEYRINGS...NO THANK YOU! 
Please do not allow your child to fill their book bag handle with lots of key rings. A single, small name keyring is 
fine for identification but book bags are put into the child’s trays and these then do not close properly obstructing 
others access their own trays etc, if there are lots of attachments.  

Please may I also ask that children hand their soft toys back to their parent/carer for safekeeping 
before coming in to school. We are seeing more of our older children bringing toys into school and 
these are becoming a cause of distraction and upset. We have many toys and equipment for the 
children to play with at their designated times. Thank you very much for your support here. 

https://www.onceaweektakeapeek.com/


 

 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

CLASS NEWS 

Have a really brilliant weekend. I know I said at the beginning of the newsletter that this week has flown, but I 
have also realised that it is only 3 weeks until half term too! Wow! So, enjoy, relax and enjoy your precious 
moments.  I know many of the children are already getting tired, so have a lovely calm weekend (if you can!).      
 

God bless,   Lenia Greenaway 

 

Lord of creation, 

whose glory is around and within us:  

open our eyes to your wonders,  
that we may serve you with reverence  

and know your peace in our lives. 

Amen 

BUSY BEES 

Busy Bees this week have been incredible! We read the story of 
“Traction Man” by Mini Grey and thought very carefully about the 
kinds of powers we might have as superheroes. We decided that 
kindness could be our superpower and we thought about ways to 
show kindness to others. We used speech bubbles to write words 
that we might say to comfort someone who is upset. The children 
have  also continued learning the first phonics sounds and should 
be able to give you all of the actions for the ones we have learned. 
In Maths we have recapped learning on the number ‘3’. The  
children are excellent at counting to 3—forwards and backwards 
and recognising 3 of something. We took advantage of the  
autumn sunshine today to find 3 in our outdoor spaces. This is an 
activity we all really enjoyed. Take some time this weekend, if you 
can, to find the number 3 with your child[ren]. You’ll be amazed at 
their imaginative ways of showing you this learning! 

 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

18 14 11 

Well 
done 

LADYBIRDS 

Ladybirds have had another busy week with topic based learning around seasonal changes. We have been 
looking at a new book ‘Lila and the Secret of Rain’ by David Conway and we have been using this story to 
prompt our writing. We have used our design skills to design rain sticks and we will be making these in class 
next week. In Phonics we have learnt the meaning of verbs, plurals and nouns—ask us what they mean! In 
History, we have started to learn about the life of Ruby Bridges. We thought carefully about some questions 
we would like to ask her, such as, what was it like to go to school and be in a classroom on your own? In 
Maths we have been focusing on finding one more/one less than any number using a number line to help us 
with this. We also took our learning outdoors—taking a walk around our lovely grounds to observe signs of 
autumn and using nature to help us with our understanding of one more/one less. 

DRAGONFLIES 

Dragonflies have had a great week. The children have really settled 
into Year Two and are showing a very mature attitude towards 
their learning. In English we have started looking at Paddington. 
The children have made marmalade sandwiches, and then written 
imperative verb instructions to explain how they went about this. 
They have also written instructions to help Paddington with every 
day tasks. In Maths we are looking at place value and really  
investigating the position of number. In History we made model 
houses to reflect the architecture of  London during the 1600’s. We 
made these historically accurate and even used straw for the roof 
in preparation for our Great Fire of London reconstruction which 
we will hold very soon.  

HOMEWORK 

Busy Bees:     Letter formation - sounds of the week 

Ladybirds:    One more, One less 

Dragonflies: Take a photo of reading in weird places  

ST PETER’S CHURCH, TANDRIDGE 

Sunday 1 October 
11am    All Age Worship  
4.30pm   Café Service @ St Mary’s Church, Oxted      
6.30pm   Evensong 
 
 

Diary Dates:  
 

Sat 30 Sep  10am St Mary’s Open Day  
Sat 7 Oct Harvest Supper at St Peter’s (Tandridge Village Hall) 
Sat 14 Oct  Christmas Fair in The_Space in Oxted Community Hall 
Sun 5 Nov  Memorial Service at St Mary’s Church  
Sat 25 Nov Trivia Quiz evening at Oxted Community Hall  

 

Phone: 01883 714263 
Email:stmaryoxted.stpetertandridge@gmail.com  

https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/
St_Peters_Church.aspx 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every child very seriously. If you are ever concerned about a child please speak in 
confidence to our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads, Mr Atterton and 

Mrs Vaquinhas.  

If you feel you have not had a satisfactory response from us to any child protection issue, please phone the contact centre on:                                 
 

           Tel: 0300 200 1006 

More fruits from the Gardening Gang Harvest 

—For sale after school today—donations welcome 
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